
   

 

 

     THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD TEACHER 
 

May I start by wishing you all a happy and safe New Year.  

  

One of the things we are looking forward to this term is 

our school production, ‘A Midsummer’s Night Dream’, 

which will take place in the second half of this term.         

Everyone involved has been working hard with rehearsals to 

ensure that it will be a great production so please keep an 

eye out for further details over the next few weeks. 

 

Year 13 have been continuing with their mock exams this 

week and Year 11 students have now started having their 

guidance meetings with Senior Staff. These meetings are an 

opportunity for students to discuss their A level options and 

future career plans. It is great to see so many parents       

attending these meetings (although we understand that this 

may be difficult for some parents) and these will continue 

for the rest of this month. 

 

Our assembly programme for this term is currently being 

held virtually and this week’s focus has been on developing 

and maintain good habits. This includes understanding that if 

you change your habits, it often takes a long time before 

you start to see any results or improvements as well as the 

important of focusing on how you are going to go about 

achieving your goal rather than just focusing on the goal   

itself. If you are not getting the results you want, change 

your process not your goal. 

 

Finally, a few Covid related items. Please remember that 

anyone who receives a positive LFD test result will now 

required to self-isolate immediately, and if you have       

symptoms, will need to get a confirmatory PCR. In addition, 

the rules around the length of the isolation will be changing 

from Monday 17th January so that people self-isolating with 

COVID-19 will have the option to reduce their isolation 

period after 5 full days if they test negative on both day 5 

and day 6 and do not have a temperature, individuals who 

are still positive on their rapid lateral flow tests must stay in 

isolation until they have had 2 consecutive negative tests 

taken on separate days. Further details can be found here . 

 

Have a great weekend  

 

MR R BOOTH 

HEADTEACHER 
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https://www.gov.uk/government/news/self-isolation-for-those-with-covid-19-can-end-after-five-full-days-following-two-negative-lfd-tests


2  

 

 

THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

 

Planning is going full throttle for the Spring enrichment day 

on the 10th March 2022, for our second curriculum        

enrichment day of the year. We look forward to making 

some exciting announcements over the coming weeks.  

 

With that in mind we are looking for some help with one 

of the days, we are looking to arrange. 

 

We will be running a Disability Awareness Session as part 

of our Enrichment Program this spring and as such we 

wanted to reach out to our community of Parents/Carers.  

 

We would love some parents/carers to come in on the day 

and talk to our students about your personal experiences 

of a disability and any difficulties or triumphs or any          

expertise you may have in this area.  

 

Please do contact us on enrichment@wallingtongirls.org.uk 

if you are interested in helping or have any skills you wish 

to share with our community. 
 

Although it may seem a long way off, we have arranged for 

our Drama GCSE and A Level students to be able to        

attend a two day education conference in Colchester. The 

conference has been designed to give students               

opportunities to learn from industry professionals and to 

strengthen their understanding of the various aspects of 

Performing Arts and the Drama Curriculum. 
 

Any students that are studying Drama at GCSE or A Level 

should have received a reminder communication inviting 

them to join the overnight residential. If you wish to attend, 

please provide your consent and pay the first deposit via 

our Parent pay by the deadline of the 23rd January 2021. 
 

Students that are studying German also have been given an 

exciting opportunity to undertake a KS5 German study day 

at the British Film Institute, Southbank on the 20th January 

2022. 
 

The event will be all day and cost £15.50 for a student to 

attend. Communications have been sent to those relevant 

students and payments can be made via the Parent Pay    

system. 
 

Turn around for this event is tight as the deadline for      

payment in Monday 17th January 2022. 

 

• Trumpet/cornet lessons 

• Trombone lessons 

• French horn lessons 

• Baritone horn lessons 

• Aural lessons – to support ABRSM and Trinity grade 

exams 1-8 

• Music theory lessons – ABRSM grades 1-8, a great 

supplement to GCSE/AS/A Level Music studies. 

• 30 minute individual lessons 

• All levels welcome from beginner to advanced 

• Theory lessons can also be taught in small groups. 

 

For Brass, aural and/or theory lessons please contact the 

Head of Music, mngobi@wallingtongirls.org.uk with your 

full name, year group, instrument, ability and parent email 

address. 

 

We are looking to re-introduce guitar tuition in school   

after February half-term, as part of our offering of           

instrumental and vocal lessons. Lessons are weekly, lasting 

30 minutes. If this is something you would like to take up 

or for more details regarding costs and timings, please       

contact Mrs Ngobi (Head of Music) at                       

mngobi@wallingtongirls.org.uk   

 

mailto:enrichment@wallingtongirls.org.uk
mailto:mngobi@wallingtongirls.org.uk
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK 
As part of the school’s approach to Safer Internet Day on 8th February we will be offering resources and guidance on all things 

related to keeping safe online – please find time to read this guidance on TikTok. 


